


Grwp Cymunedol Rowen Community Group

Minutes for

Business Meeting
at 
Seion Chapel Vestry
Wednesday 8th January 2020 at 7.00 pm
Present
Linda Anderson, GJ, CMH, Dennis Oliver, Sean Brand, Eileen Burtonwood, Janet Haworth, John Burtonwood, Charles Hawkins, Helen Hawkins, Goronwy Edwards
Apologies
Jimmy Logan

Committee Business






1.  
Matters Arising from meeting on 14 November 2019
· CH reported that the Memorial Hall Committee had accepted our proposal for renting the fields and hall through the next 3 years.  JB had not paid as he had not had an invoice – CH asked him to request one from Peter McFadden.

· The skip worked well, and was well used, and not abused by anyone.

· There being no other matters arising, the Minutes were accepted and signed.

2.
Winter Festival 2019 – Review & 2020
By general agreement the Festival - Lights-On and Carols in the Village - were both great successes, with far more people attending the latter events than expected (c.80 people).  Multiple and positive feedback has been given to Committee members from every corner of the Community.

Total cost c. £1600

Penny had worked very hard to get the children to the Carols evening.

It was decided by majority that we would hold the event again in 2020 and the majority decision was supported by the abstaining voter.  GE suggested we might consider decorating another tree.  However, power supply has been problematic and expensive in the past.  It was generally agreed that the location used worked very well.  

CH laid out his thoughts for asking young Welsh musicians to play, and perhaps seek a grant to help cover the costs.

LA did wonder whether the Lights-On ceremony might adjourn to the Memorial Hall after the lights had been turned on – it has a stage and lighting in situ for bands – as some people in the village did not like going to Ty Gwyn.   It does however have a maximum capacity of only 125 people.

Some thought it might be nice to sing carols after the tree lights have been turned on.
The sub-committee was asked to convene to start the planning process and to consider the points noted above.
3.
Car Boot Sales 2020
We have 6 dates in the diary.
The ‘’menu” will be reviewed by EB.
It was agreed to start an hour earlier, at 11.00.  However, it was impractical to lock off the field early in the day for inter alia H&S and insurance reasons.
It was agreed that JB would order a new sign to be erected in the Groes area to catch South-bound traffic.  There was a request to look into making the road signs bi-lingual which we will endeavor to do as they are renewed.

There was discussion about access to the field – it was thought a good idea to ask pedestrians to leave via the kissing gate, thus separating them from vehicular traffic.

We do need more helpers to marshal visitors.

HH circulated a schedule of dates and asked for members to sign-up to take responsibility for one of them.

4.
Llanerch Toilets

JH advised that Steve Teale (Facilities Manager, Environment Roads and Facilities, Conwy County Borough Council) would make himself available to the community and give a presentation at an open meeting on 30th January starting at 7.30pm.  ST has given the impression that the toilets could be closed in two years without Community support, be that local or at a ‘parish’ (ie Caerhun Community Council) level.  There was a long discussion about what is happening in the valley but until ST presented we could not be sure of what our options could be.

The development of other facilities within the village was discussed and real concerns highlighted regarding future liabilities, feasibility and sustainability issues should a committee take ownership of the toilets.

JH advised that the village would be leafleted the following weekend with a bi-lingual invitation to attend to ensure as many knew of the meeting as possible.

5.
Constitution
HH reflected that events at the AGM last year highlighted certain limitations in our Constitution and asked whether a review would be appropriate.  This was agreed.
CMH had been party to the last amendment in 2017 that saw a simplification of the constitution and explained that the committee had wanted people to have ideas and then take ownership of those ideas themselves.

HH & JH would review the constitution and feedback at the end of March.

6.
Charitable Giving Policy
CH raised the issue of how we take our charitable giving forward in future.  It is normal in many groups/bodies that do such giving to have a defined policy to guide the decision-making process and to ensure consistency and accountability.  It helps make the process less “last minute” and less pressured.
There was a suggestion that as part of what we do, we have a “grants pot” that individuals can apply to for support etc.  However the counter-argument was made that such a measure could cause a lot of “friction” in the village.

It was agreed that JB and CH would put a draft together, and CH invited members to email their thoughts so they could be considered at the drafting stage.

7.
Any Other Business 
7.1 EB suggested a disco dance in the hall.  It was confirmed that whilst the Hall may not sell alcohol, people are free to bring their own to consume.  EB to investigate further.

7.2 EB reiterated her wish to see luncheons organized that can bring people together periodically for company.  The pub used to run such lunches but it stopped a while back.  Some felt that quite a lot is going on these days already, however, EB will give further thought to this and feedback at the next meeting.
7.3 Bus Shelter – This building has historical value and is a real community asset. When it was last renovated part of the funding was secured by the GCRCG. It is maintained by Caerhun Community Council and apparently now needs some further maintenance.  HH will follow this up with JL.
7.4 SB delivered the Croeso banner to the meeting and advised it needs repair.  JB agreed to take this on.
7.5 There was a robust conversation about committee responsibilities, engagement and conduct.  There was some disagreement.  GE encouraged us to work by the Nolan Principles ie basic ethical standards in public life.  There being no clear conclusion the meeting moved on and HH & JH will consider this when reviewing the constitution.
7.6 There is a branch sticking out on to the road between the village and the Groes Inn.  GE said he would remove it.
Accepted as a true record on (date)………………………………….and signed:
……………………………………………..(Chair)


………………………………………………………

DATE OF NEXT BUSINESS MEETING
TO BE ARRANGED
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